Patient Participation Group Meeting

Tuesday 4th August 2015
Present








DW, JS, JM, GM, QS, KB, PT,TB, JB
Helen Taylor from Age UK
DW thanked everyone for attending and offered coffee and biscuits.
1. DW introduced HT from Age UK - she gave a guide to where Age UK work in Staffordshire, i.e. Staffs midlands office in Leek, Merriel Street in Newcastle but the majority of their work is done in Stoke area, the office is in Trinity Street, in Hanley and is open Mon- Thurs 9.30 till 4.30, for information and advice.  

They help complete attendance allowance forms, can help with pension allowance Service for 50 -65 year olds with job seekers allowance, and personal independence forms.    

They offer the ageing well project and JB advised the group that she had actually attended several of these locally and they were very good.

They offer exercise classes on a regular basis but HT suggests that you ring before going as they courses are run by volunteers and may be on annual leave etc.  She left several booklets and information pamphlets for the group to take with them and for us to use in the surgery.  KB asked if they are supplied in large print.  HT gave him the contact details at the back of the pamphlets to obtain these.

She advised that North staffs carers in Duke Street, Fenton, can offer help and support when caring for elderly relatives and can advise of benefits etc. that the person could be entitled to.  

She also advised that Social care can offer carers assessment which will be needed if attempting to go for a power of attorney etc.  This takes a while to set up so initial contact is with social services.

Approach is very good when caring for a person with dementia on Tel: 214999.

They offer Help at home service at £14 per hour, this is not for personal care but for shopping or collecting a prescription, changing beds etc.  This is only available on Mon to Friday.

HT asked if she could come along when we hold our annual flu clinics to speak to the patients and advise where necessary.  Dw agreed to let her know when these are set up.

DW thanked her for coming to talk to us.

Dw stated that CH the new receptionist has made contact with North Staffs cares as our surgery contact to meet up and find out more of what is going on in the area.  Dw suggests that we ask them to come in and speak to the group in a meeting.  Everyone agreed.

2. FFT – comments raised on the past  month cards for discussion -  
a) There was a group discussion about the comments raised.  Many of the patients have put their names on the cards. A lot of good positive feedback from the patients.  All patients are happy with the service provided.

3. Practice Nurse Situation – DW advised the group that we have a new nurse starting on 17th August Called Julie Grant and that she is staff nurse on ther district at the moment and not a practice nurse.  This will mean that over the next few months she will need to do a lot of training to be competent with all aspects of practice nursing and for the first few months we will still have to rely on locum nurses for a lot of procedures.

4. Patient Survey results 2015 - 
This year’s patient survey results were discussed and the group made the following comments:-

A) TB welcomed the patients comments

B) PT said that we are maintaining standards

C) DW mentioned the opening hours, where a couple of patients had suggested Thursday afternoons and weekend opening – PT stated that we have already tried weekend opening and we hardly had any patients use it.  DW mentioned that we are hoping to join the federation so that we can offer surgeries weekends etc. in the future as QS is unable to offer all these services on his own.  Follow up when there is more information.
D) Half the patients said that they did not know about the PPG meetings.  DW advised that we have it mentioned on the website, on our Facebook page and there are several notices within the surgery letting patients know about it and asking them to come and join the PPG.  One is right next to the checking in screen in reception which cannot be missed.  JB suggested that we add it to the second half of the prescriptions and high light it.  DW to action.

Next meeting TBA
